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INTRODUCTORY REMARKS 
Mr. C. Michael Petters, Chair, called the Committee on Financial Affairs to order at 2:51 p.m. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Recognizing a quorum was present, Mr. Petters asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the 
November 22, 2024, meeting. The motion was made by Mr. John P. Rathbone. and seconded by Mr. 
Thomas K. Norment. and approved by voice vote.   
 
STRATEGY MAPPING DISCUSSION 
Mr. Petters led the committee in a strategy mapping exercise to discuss what national preeminence 
means and what resources William & Mary needs to achieve preeminence. Mr. Todd and President 
Katherine A. Rowe led a robust discussion regarding the unique market position William & Mary holds 
and the unique challenges this position presents. Some of these challenges include the cost of adding 
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resources, responding to increased costs, and the ability to grow enrollment without impact to the 
physical campus. Mr. Todd highlighted that William & Mary is a tuition-dependent institution and 
needs a long-term financial strategy to maintain its market position.  
 
The discussion themes centered on enrollment models (such as in-state and out-of-state ratios), 
resource allocation in the strategic planning process, return on investments, R1 status, and financial 
predictability to students and their families. Mr. Petters emphasized the need to test assumptions 
regarding our position at the national and regional levels before the strategic planning process in 
2026.  
 
ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business, Mr. Petters adjourned the meeting at 4:00 p.m. 


